
To Whom It May Concern, 

It is with great pleasure that I write this letter of recommendation for Neelanjan 

Manna. As the Head of Department at VIT Vellore, I have had the opportunity to 

closely observe Neelanjan’s growth, technical proficiency, and commitment to 

excellence. He is an exceptionally talented individual who possesses a unique blend 

of intelligence, dedication, and an insatiable curiosity for learning. 

From the very beginning of his association with us, Neelanjan stood out as a diligent 

and driven individual. His enthusiasm for cybersecurity and ethical hacking was 

evident in his ability to quickly grasp complex concepts and apply them effectively in 

practical scenarios. He has consistently demonstrated outstanding analytical skills, 

problem-solving capabilities, and a strong aptitude for technical challenges. His 

ability to think critically and strategically sets him apart from his peers, making him 

an invaluable asset to any organization or institution. 

What truly sets Neelanjan apart is his unwavering determination and passion for 

continuous improvement. He is not just a fast learner but also an individual who 

proactively seeks knowledge beyond what is taught, displaying an impressive ability 

to innovate and think outside the box. His hands-on approach, coupled with his ability 

to adapt to evolving technologies, makes him a standout performer in the field of 

cybersecurity. 

Beyond his technical skills, Neelanjan possesses exemplary leadership qualities and a 

collaborative spirit. He is an excellent team player who can take initiative and lead 

when needed. His ability to communicate complex technical concepts with clarity and 

precision makes him an excellent mentor and guide for others. His professionalism, 

discipline, and strong ethical foundation further reinforce his potential for success in 

any academic or professional setting. 

I have no doubt that Neelanjan will make significant contributions to any institution 

or organization he chooses to be a part of. His dedication, hard work, and innovative 

mindset will undoubtedly help him excel in his future endeavors. I strongly 

recommend Neelanjan Manna for any opportunity he pursues, as I am confident that 

he will surpass expectations and prove to be a valuable asset. 

Please feel free to contact me at +91 82208 19824 or via email at 

neelukh.29@gmail.com if you require any further information. 

Sincerely, 

Neelu Khare 

Head of Department, VIT Vellore 
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